Our Lady of the Rosary Church, Marylebone, 211 Old Marylebone Road, London NW1 5QT
Telephone 0207 723 5101
Parish Priest: Fr. Michael Johnston: e-mail: michaeljohnston@rcdow.org.uk
Parish Website: parishrcdow.org.uk/Marylebone 
Parish Administrator: Mrs. Marion Egan e-mail marylebone@rcdow.org.uk
Parish Office Open Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 10.30am to 3.30pm in the Presbytery
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17TH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR  26th  JULY 2020
Fr Michael Writes:  Wisdom is the most precious gift a person can have. It is a real treasure.  Without it all other things are useless because we will not know how to use them.  On being told he could have anything he wanted from God, Solomon asked for the gift of wisdom.  God was pleased with his request and granted it to him.  Wisdom is not the same thing as knowledge. Knowledge is something we have; wisdom is something we are.  Unlike knowledge which is acquired through hard work, wisdom is a gift from God. Through the gift of wisdom God communicates to us the meaning of life, and the grandeur of our destiny which is to be with God.  It is the pearl of great price. Once found no one can rob us of it.
Supply Priest:  Tomorrow we welcome Fr. Tim Hutton, recently retired as Parish Priest of Northwood.  He will look after the parish during the month of August while I am away in Co. Cork. We welcome Fr. Tim.
Hours of Church Opening and Closing: Monday to Friday 11.45am to 1pm – (Mass at 12.30pm) closes prompt for cleaning at 1pm.  No Rosary or Novena permitted.
Saturday church opens 10.45am – Confessions 11am to 11.30am. Mass at 12.30pm, church closes prompt after 12.30pm Mass for cleaning.

Church opens 4.45pm for Confessions 5pm until 5.30pm, there will also be Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 5pm – 5.30pm.   Vigil Mass at 6pm – closes promptly after Mass for cleaning.

Sunday church opens at 7.45am.  Masses at 8.30am and 11am. Church closes at 12.15pm prompt.
Church opens at 5.30pm for 6pm evening Mass.  Church closes at 7.15pm prompt. Cleaning after all Masses.
Coming into Church: Stewards will be at the doors of the Church and you should sanitise your hands. All are encouraged to wear a mask.  We have masks for those who need one.
Seating: All seating is marked by either a label marked “seat” or a “taped cross”. All are at least one metre plus apart.

No Mass Leaflets: We cannot use Mass Leaflets for the foreseeable future or Hymn Books. You may like to buy a copy of the New Sunday Missal. £1. https:www.ctsbooks.org/product/cts-new-Sunday-missal-2020/
Newsletters:   The Newsletter should be taken home and not left in the Church.

Hymns and Music: At present guidelines have forbade singing in the Church.

Sign of Peace: There will be no Sign of Peace or shaking hands at that part of the Mass.

Holy Communion: Holy Communion will be given out only in the hand and the Stewards will ask you to come up in single file – one side of the Church at a time. The Priest and Eucharistic Minister will give out the hosts. The Precious Blood will not be given. Please remain in your places until told.
Sermons: Will be shorter and no sermons will be given during the weekday Masses. You are asked to leave the Church promptly so that sanitizing can take place.

Statues: Please do not touch the statues in the Church as the virus can be transmitted in that way.
Candles: Only votive candles or candles bought in our repository will be allowed in the Church. Any other candles are forbidden and will be removed to the dustbins.

Tea and Coffee: Teas and coffees will not be offered at present.

Holy Water: Will not be in the Holy Water Stoups.

Weddings: The maximum number permitted to attend is 30.  A simple nuptial Mass may be celebrated.

Funerals: The maximum number permitted to attend is 30.  A simple requiem Mass may be celebrated.

Confirmations: Confirmations will take place in September on a date to be given by the Diocese. I will be administering the Sacrament just for this one year.

First Holy Communion: Will take place on the 9th May 2021 for the two groups of children.
You Tube Masses: During those weeks I have celebrated Sunday Mass on You Tube. 

The link is: http://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9UKDHHJG8aql5rBgdmcXoQ     These Masses will finish today. 

We Need More Help: Please consider if you could help with stewarding or cleaning the Church at the end of every Mass. If you can help please let Fr. Michael know and which Mass, you can help.

Congratulations: To Anisa Sulo, one of the RCIA who I Baptized, Confirmed and gave First Holy Communion last Monday in preparation for her wedding in September.
Offertory Collection: There has been no offertory collection since mid-March, sixteen weeks. Please take your new box of envelopes which are in alphabetical order and donate your offerings for the sixteen weeks you have missed. This will enable us to pay the bills, that have continued to arrive and which we are unable to pay at present.
Novena: The Novena to our Lady of Perpetual Help will not resume at present because we are asked to leave the Church as quickly as possible so that cleaning can take place. Please co-operate with this.

No Groups or Organisations:  Are permitted to meet at present and on this we must follow the official guidelines. I think that it will be at least September before meetings can take place again.

Masses:  During the lockdown I celebrated Mass each day for those who had requested Masses. At present we have no intentions for Masses, so if you would like a Mass offered then please call to the Parish House.

First Holy Communions: If there are any children who are going into Year 3 in September and would like to be prepared for First Holy Communion, then please see Fr. Michael for an application form.

The Lenten Project: For the orphanage in Eritrea will finish in September, because of the weeks missed due to the closure of the Church. Sr. Barbara Quilty Provincial of the Sisters of Charity will come and forward the cheque to the Orphanage.  So far we have raised £1,395.00
Rosary Groups or Novenas: Are not permitted at present because people are being urged to leave the Church promptly so that cleaning can take place. Please respect this.
RCIA:  The RCIA for this year will begin on Thursday 8th October at 7pm in the Presbytery. If you know of someone – husband, wife, friend who might be interested in exploring whether God may be calling them to become a Catholic then please ask them and if so either you or they can contact me and I will give further information. The important thing to remember is that we are all called to be evangelizers and to spread the Good News of Jesus Christ.

Christmas Fair:  Because of Covid-19 we will not have a Christmas Fair this year.

Feasts: Wednesday 29th July – St. Martha. Friday 31st July – St. Ignatius of Loyola. Saturday 1st August – St. Alphonsus.
Lastly: I ask everyone to support and to respect the above guidance and instructions. Fulfilling these requirements is a pre-condition for our Church to be opened and for the celebration of the Mass to take place.  If we are unable to fulfill these conditions or a member of the congregation catches Corona Virus our Church will have to close again.  I have had to guarantee the Diocese that we will all do our best to meet all the conditions, so hopefully with co-operation from everyone we can do that and we will not be in fear of catching corona virus from our Church, and everybody will be safe. I ask particularly those two or three people who are refusing to leave the Church promptly to co-operate so that we can thoroughly clean the church. At present you are putting other people at risk. You need to think carefully about that, it is my task to try and keep everyone safe.
Newsletter:  There will be no newsletter during the month of August. We will resume in September.

Have a good week
Fr. Michael Johnston
Parish Priest[image: image1.png]
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Mass & Service Times


Sunday 8.30am, 11am (Family Mass) & 6pm (Folk Mass)


Monday 12.30pm


Tuesday 12.30pm


Wednesday 12.30pm


Thursday 12.30pm


Friday 12.30pm


Saturday 12.30pm & 6pm (vigil)


Holy Days of Obligation


12.30pm and 6pm





Confessions


Saturday


11am – 11.30am


& 5pm to 5.30pm





Adoration of the


Blessed Sacrament


Every Saturday Afternoon from 5pm to Benediction at 5.30pm





Rosary


Not until further notice





Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help 


Not until further notice














